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RCS NEWSLETTER - NEWS & UPDATES - FEBRUARY 2021

Headteacher's Update
Since the government 
announced that all schools 
across the UK would close 
for a second time, I continue 
to be overwhelmed by 
the level of support our 
community continues to 
show one another.
We have approached the second school 
closure in our way, the Rawmarsh Way, 
and my staff and I will continue to do our 
absolute best by each and every one of 
your children. It is our civil duty and one 
that comes with great trust and great 
responsibility. 

Rawmarsh Th
e

Way

WE ARE EQUIPPED TO LEARN

We are prepared to make mistakes 

&Learn from them

We believe in ourselves

we are proud of 
our achievements

we dream big

WE TAKE 
RISKS

we take 
responsibility
for our choices & actions

we are respectful 
& we listen to others

rise to a 
challenge&

we take 
pride
in our

appearance

we work 

hard
never 
give less 
than our &

best

look after 
our school 
community&

we take pride in

we  su pport  oth ers  arou n d  us

Learn
Believe

Succeed
Together

the  
rawmarsh
way 



Headteacher’s 
Update

One of the things I missed the most during the first school 
closure was the hustle and bustle of our great school, but 
I could not be prouder of each and every student who 
continues to epitomise the Rawmarsh Way by rising to this 
latest challenge and engaging in online learning.

Provision

Our provision has gone from strength to strength and we are 
starting to enjoy some of the hustle and bustle during our online 
lessons. The manner in which our students continue to work hard 
and never give less than their best, under the current restrictions, 
is a feat we should all be proud of.

February Half Term

February Half Term, for all of us, will be a holiday far from 
ordinary, but I do hope each and every one of you manage a well 
deserved rest from your online learning. Let's continue to support 
one another and focus on controlling what we can.

Mr Turton

Headteacher

DFE
Consultation

Following the cancellation of 
this year’s summer exams, the 
Department for Education 
and Ofqual have recently 
concluded a consultation on 
the 29th January seeking 
views on how to award 
grades in a way that reflects 
students’ performance 
accurately, recognising 
the disruption they have 
faced this year.

Grades will be 
based on teacher 
assessment, with 
teachers supported 
in making decisions 
with guidance 
and training from 
exam boards.

The consultation 
will consider the 

range of evidence 
teachers use to 

award a grade, 
which could include 

coursework, other 
forms of assessment 

and papers provided by 
exam boards, to support 

consistency and fairness 
across schools and colleges.

The proposals ensure students 
are given the opportunity to 

demonstrate the standard at 
which they can perform and 

incentivise them to continue 
learning throughout the rest of the 

academic year.

The government has been clear that 
while cancelling exams was a last 

resort, it remains committed to ensuring 
that students receive a grade that reflects 

their hard work throughout the year and 
supports them to progress through their 

careers.

As soon as we have the results from this 
consultation, we will relay this information to 

you, explaining how we will garner the evidence 
required to ensure all students achieve grades 

that reflect their ability in all of their subjects.



Tutor Period
We’ve now hosted our first ever ‘virtual’ Parents’ Evenings 
for Y10 and Y11. 

As with education in general at the moment, we have had to adapt 
with the times we find ourselves in but, despite the format of our 
Parents’ Evening events changing, the value in the feedback that 
is shared remains hugely important - especially with students 
currently working from home.  

The first events have gone very smoothly and the School Cloud 
system has proven to be efficient, simple to use and has given 
parents the flexibility to make their own appointments online. We 
hope to use the system for more events very soon.

We have started to reintroduce  some Form Period sessions 
back into the timetabled school day.  

This is so that each tutor group can come together to discuss their 
experiences during this lockdown, to check in with each student on 
how they are managing and to offer further support where needed. To 
start with, 3 tutor sessions have taken place before the February Half 
Term holiday. It has been great to see so many students engage with 
each other, outside of the normal lesson dynamic.

More of this to come after the break, so students should watch out for 
invites from their tutors.

Virtual Parents’ Evenings

This week students in Year 8 have had their Options 
assembly in preparation for choosing their mini options  
for next year.  Students will choose a faculty and carousel 
around subjects within this faculty.

During their Social Studies lessons they have also been working 
on careers linked to their potential option choices. After half term 
there will be a virtual Options Evening for parents/carers and 
students to attend with an assembly delivered by Mr Turton and 
then specific faculty workshops where there will be an introduction 
to the department, a video showcasing the option and then time for 
a question and answer session.  Students will then be emailed an 
electronic option form where they will make their choices.

Y8 Options process
On the website, you will find a new section in the Parent zone 
called ‘Supporting your child at home’. In here you will find:

•	 A video session that includes strategies you can use to support 
your child’s learning. It looks at different approaches you can take 
to help question, guide and model ideas and techniques that they 
will be using in their lessons.  

•	 A link to a number of resources that can help support young 
people’s mental health, including websites, charities and strategies 
for use at home. 

•	 A guide to reading and vocabulary strategies we use in school that 
will help you support your child with accessing reading material at 
home.

Support with home learning 



Rawmarsh Pledge Update

Y7

In Y7 George Purdy and Ava Merrick  have almost achieved a Bronze Pledge with 1 
more task to complete. They are currently working with Mr Bartle to complete their 
final tasks. Amy Thompson has now achieved her bronze Active Citizenship Pledge 
and only has 1 task left to complete to achieve her Life Skills Pledge. Millie Parker is 
continuing to impress us and has now also completed 4 silver tasks:raising money for 
charity, keeping a sleep diary, researching someone who has overcome adversity and 
completing an interview with an employer.

Y8 In Y8 Alfie Bramwell, Isabelle Dyson, Enya Pearson and Demi Petch have all achieved 
3 of their Active Citizenship tasks, so have 1 more to complete to earn their badge.

Y9
In Y9 Abigail Adegboye, Aimee Grant, and Luca Lankard all have 1 more task to 
complete to achieve their Bronze Active Citizenship Pledge. Keep going! We would 
love to be able to award you with your pin badges before Easter.

Pledge Task Opportunities

Art

Visit an art gallery, theatre or sports event in 
order to gain their Life Skills Bronze pledge. 
As we are currently in lockdown and cannot access 
these places they are going virtual! Students have 
been provided with a number of web links and 
virtual tours to provide them with the opportunity 
to look around these buildings and immerse 
themselves in the culture. In order to gain their 
pledge, students should complete the tour then 
provide evidence through taking screenshots of 
their favourite parts of the tour or write a report 
about the gallery/theatre and send them to their art 
teacher.

MFL

Y7 students have been participating in a 
‘Wanted’ poster competition to demonstrate 
the skills they have been learning this term. 

This is also an opportunity for them to achieve some 
of the pledge tasks in lesson. These include Active 
Citizenship: learn a new skill; Life Skills: analyse a 
mistake you have made and British Values: use an 
idea from a classmate to improve your work. Good 
luck to all those students who have entered.

Performing Arts

Take part in the Film Still Challenge by 
recreating a scene from a movie and taking a 
photograph of it. 

You may use costumes, props, your dog, your 
chicken, whatever you like! If you can, get some of 
your family involved. Be as creative and imaginative 
as you can. You MUST put the original image side by 
side to your creation for comparison.

This is an enrichment challenge so you can gain 
evidence towards the Active Citizenship pledge by 
participating  in an after school club. Deadline for 
the challenge is FRIDAY 26th February! Email your 
creations to jgibbons@rawmarsh.org

PE

The PE team are continuing with their weekly 
challenges for all year groups. 

It is really important that we all keep active and 
have as much fun as we possibly can during 
these challenging times. Check out these weekly 
fun challenges set by the PE team on Google 
Classroom.

Census Competition
The Census is a large survey of all the 
communities in England and Wales to decide 
how things like funding are given out to vital 
services such as hospitals this year they are 
running a competition for young people to get 
involved with. 

The “It’s our Story” competition is a fantastic 
opportunity for you to get involved in making 
a real difference to your local community. It is a 
competition designed to challenge you and allow 
you to take pride in your locality. 

The competition needs you to create a campaign 
to get adults in your area involved in The Census 
which is being held on the 21st of March.  You can 
put your creative skills to the test and be in with 
the chance of winning some excellent prizes and 
complete some of the esteemed Rawmarsh Pledge 
tasks. 

All you have to do is register your interest and 
use the resources available on the website to help 
you complete your campaign. This is an amazing 
opportunity as The Census only takes place every 
10 years so this is your only chance to take part!



HOY Challenges

Mr Bartle & Miss Robinson
Mr Bartle has been setting challenges for Y7 students to 
complete during lockdown. These have included: the toilet roll 
keepy up challenge, learning how to juggle, cook a meal for your 

Y7

family and create a motivational quote during Mental Health week last week. 
Y7 students should keep an eye out for other challenges in the coming weeks.

Miss Merchant & Mrs Small
Miss Merchant has organised a weekly quiz for Y8 to participate 
in every Thursday during second break.Y8

Mrs Cooper & Miss Egginton
Mrs Cooper has launched the photo a day project where you are 
encouraged to take a photo every day in February to represent 
something that you have done during your day that is interesting. 
It is also used as a visual diary. The photos can be of people, 
places or things. They can be abstract or real-life. You could take 
close ups of flowers, or places and people that you have seen 
during lockdown.

Y9

Mr Leary & Mrs Tapper
Mr Leary is starting a platform by which you can share things you 
have done / are doing to keep your mental health intact during 
this lockdown period. This could literally be anything:

Y10

•	 Going out for a run / walk, either by yourself or with another person.
•	 Keeping in touch with friends via Skype / Google Meet / WhatsApp groups etc.
•	 Organising / partaking in online gaming sessions with friends.
•	 Helping siblings out with homework.
•	 Taking up a new hobby (i.e. weight-lifting / jewellery-making / painting / DIY / video blogs / vlogs etc.)

Student Council
Update
My name is Amy, I 
am in Y7 and I joined 
the student council in 
September. 

Home learning

For the past few weeks we all have 
had to adapt to home learning. 
This has had an impact on how we 
normally learn and are educated. 
However, all of us have been 
receiving links to Google Meet and 
having online lessons. Lots of us 
enjoy it and can easily adapt to it 
but, on the other hand, a few of us 
struggle and this is alright as I used 
to struggle as well. 

One quote I always look up to that 
helps to inspire me is that ‘Every 
storm is followed by a rainbow.’ I 
hope it can help you to feel some 
hope during this difficult time.

Student council

We have been having meetings 
every month and we have been 
coming up with some ideas on 
how to improve the school, these 
ideas include:

    • Creating a worry website
    • Writing competitions
    • Rewards for Pledges
    • Fundraising
    • Recycling

It would be amazing if any 
students could share any of 
their ideas with us. We would 
love to hear them. You can email 
any ideas to Miss Hussain at 
khussain@rawmarsh.org



PSHE

Within PSHE, students are looking at a variety of different 
topics such as health and wellbeing, careers and life skills. 

Within Year 7, students are looking at the topic of ‘Healthy body 
and Healthy mind, mental health awareness and methods to try and 
support their own wellbeing, such as why sleep, diet and exercise is 
so important.

Within Year 8, students are completing a careers topic entitled 
‘Journey to the World of Work’ looking at transferable skills such as 
resilience and adaptability. 

Students in Year 9, 10 and 11 complete rotations meaning they 
receive 1 lesson of PSHE every 4 weeks. Within Year 9 the next 
rotation will look at a careers unit entitled ‘Exploring Your Perfect 
Career’ allowing them time to reflect on their strengths and explore 
career paths. In Year 10, students will be looking at reframing 
negative thinking and ways in which they can think more positively. 
The next two Y11 rotations will focus on skills to prepare them 
for life after school focusing on money management. Students 
will recap prior knowledge around budgeting and apply that to 
understanding a pay slip, including understanding the jargon they 
may find when they start employment. The second rotation will 
look at managing risk with money including understanding how 
insurance works as well as protecting against online fraud, including 
spotting phishing scams.

Should students need support in these challenging times there is a student 
support section of the website with advice and helpful links should they need 
it. www.rawmarsh.org/student-support

If anyone would like further information about the topics studied with PSHE 
please don’t hesitate to contact me on hmayfield@rawmarsh.org



Wellbeing
There is a great amount 
of uncertainty about the 
Coronavirus pandemic 
and, with uncertainty, it is 
understandable that we 
can all feel unsettled and 
unsafe. This can cause us 
to become worried and 
increasingly anxious. 

Regardless of their age, this may be a 
difficult time for children and young 
people. Some may react immediately, 
while others may show signs of 
difficulty later on.

How a child or young person reacts 
can vary according to their age, 
how they understand information 
and communicate, their previous 
experiences, and how they typically 
cope with stress. Adverse reactions 
may include worrying about their 
health or that of family and friends, 
fear, avoidance, problems sleeping or 
physical symptoms such as stomach 
ache.

During this time, it’s important that 
you support and take care of your 
family’s mental health – there are lots 
of things you can do, and additional 
support is available if you need it.

Positive Thoughts

Doing Good Does you 
Good

Eat Well

HOW TO MAINTAIN GOOD MENTAL 
WELLBEING DURING ISOLATION

Wellbeing is about be ing able to experience good health ,  happiness and h igh l ife satisfaction ,  
including managing your stress .  It ’ s not always easy to f ind the r ight strategies to establ ish 
and maintain your wellbe ing .  Often the most successful methods are unique to you and ones 

that can be cons istently appl ied l ike for instance ,  every week .
Top tips for all

Mindset & Thoughts
Keep Physically Active

Good Quality Sleep

Staying Connected

Web: www.thenationalcollege.co.uk | Email: enquiries@thenationalcollege.co.uk | Facebook: @thenationalcollege | Twitter: @thenatcollege

Accepting Help

Higher rates of mental health problems, such as depression and 
anxiety, are associated with loneliness and social isolation. Often 
socialising with others can feel like a lot of effort in the evening 
when we’re tired. However, healthy relationships and connections 
to others have a significant impact on maintaining good wellbeing. 
Using video calls, live- streaming or ‘Facetiming’ is a great way to 
keep in touch with friends and family if you’re feeling isolated. If 
you prefer calling, pick up the phone for a chat. Maintaining good 
relationships helps to set a good example for children, as they 
notice and imitate the behaviour and emotions of those around 
them.

Sometimes, we can only see the problems 
and challenges. Try to take a few moments 
every day to reflect, perhaps through writing in a 
journal or spending five minutes in the morning to 
notice something we can be thankful for and feel 
positive about.

When your thoughts are overwhelmingly 
negative, we can find it hard to find 
headspace to think positively. Try this… 
imagine you are sat on top of a hill and you are looking 
down at a train track below where trains are coming 
and going. Now imagine the trains are your thoughts. 
Watch them come and go, but don’t get on the train. Just 
watch the thoughts come and go in your mind without 
actually following the negative ones down an 
unhelpful/negative track just watch it pass!

A 2014 study found high levels of wellbeing were reported by 

individuals who ate more fruit and vegetables1. The key to balancing 

eating well with busy family life is to plan ahead. If you can plan 

weekday meals and buy the ingredients ahead of time this reduces the 

number of ‘last minute’ unhealthy meals.

Studies show that there is approximately a 20-30% lower risk of depression for adults participating in daily physical activity. Try to follow a series of fitness videos online or, if you prefer, go for a walk each day. Even if you can’t find time during the week, carve out time at the weekend. Many people find that just the connection with outdoors and being able to walk in an open/green space helps to ‘reset’ their mind and wellbeing for the day.

If your mind feels full up or your emotions are overwhelming, you will find it hard to enjoy a goods night’s sleep. There are lots of free meditation and soothing sound videos on YouTube (waves, rain, calming music). Or find a podcast which is funny or humorous. Write your thoughts down on a pad or create a ‘to do’ list. Then put the pad out of sight until the morning. Deep breathing for at least 3 minutes can also help, in slowly through your nose and out slowly through your mouth.

We must be able to lean on others when 
necessary. It is unreasonable for us to assume 
we will never need help throughout our life. 
This means accepting help which may be 
volunteered or asking when the need arises. 
The help could be through a friend, relative 
or service you trust, including national 
helplines.

There is a strong relationship between 

wellbeing and compassion. Doing good can 

help lower stress levels and improve your

wellbeing and mental health. However, 
this can also work the other way and 

you should always ensure that you are 

not helping others at the cost of your 

own wellbeing.

https://www.nhs.uk

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk

https://www.l iv ingwel l .org.au

https://www.mentalhealth.org.uk

F o r  fut h e r  i n f o ,  c h e c k  o ut  
t h e s e  o n l i n e  r e s o u r c e s :M e et  o u r  e x p e rt

This guide has been written by Anna Bateman. Anna 
is passionate about placing prevention at the heart 
of every school, integrating mental wellbeing within 
the curriculum, school culture and systems. She is also 
a member of the advisory group for the Department 
for Education, advising them on their mental health 
green paper.

Users of this guide do so at their own discretion. No liability is entered into. Current as of the date of release: 25.03.2020

If you are struggling, please do not feel you have to do so alone. It is important to stay connected to others. 
Talk to classmates, friends or family about how you feel, or you can contact the Pastoral Team or e-clinic for 
support and advice for a range of issues.

You can also find useful information and guidance at: www.gov.uk/government/publications/covid-19-guidance-on-supporting-
children-and-young-peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing/guidance-for-parents-and-carers-on-supporting-children-and-young-
peoples-mental-health-and-wellbeing-during-the-coronavirus-covid-19-outbreak



FOR MORE NEWS AND UPDATES VISIT THE SCHOOL WEBSITE AT 

WWW.RAWMARSH.ORG
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